


























REGULAR MEETING March 27, 2023

Councilmember Lori K. Hamann — Aye Councilmember Karen L. White — Aye

Councilmember Rachel Tomas Morgan — Aye

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Councilmember Davis Jr. stated that he is receiving phone calls regarding a concern of the lack of
traffic at the MLK Center. Councilmember Davis Jr. requests a report regarding the lack of traffic.
Councilmember Davis Jr. stated that he is interested in having a policy change regarding the non-
profit pilot program in South Bend.

Councilmember Canneth Lee requested clarification from Councilmember Davis Jr. regarding the
proposed policy change.

Councilmember Davis Jr. stated that he is not suggesting churches should be required to pay taxes,
rather he would like to have a discussion regarding the amount of non-profit businesses in South
Bend.

NEW BUSINESS

Councilmember Lee stated that they are devastated by the closing of the Portage Road Walmart
and are working to make sure that the two hundred and seventy (270) employees and the people
with prescriptions are taken care of.

Councilmember Hamann stated that the TRANSPO Board approved the Connect Plan for sixty
percent (60%) ridership and forty percent (40%) coverage. MACOG will be voting in April to
approve the final plan.

PRIVILEGE ™F ™95 FLOOR

Reverend Henry L. Davis Sr., 215 N. Sheridan Street, South Bend IN 46619, requested information
regarding affordable housing.

Councilmember Hamann stated that people living at eighty percent (80%) or below the median
household income qualify for affordable housing but agrees that there should be more discussion
regarding the requirements for affordable housing.

Council President McBride stated that she would follow-up with more information regarding
affordable housing.

ADJOUR LN JET\I—I

Council President Sharon McBride adjourned the meeting at 9:15 p.m.






